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SK Northwest Open House Oct. 21st

snowmobile day Oct. 28th

International Snowmobile Safety Week  
January 13-21, 2024
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MT HOOD POLARIS, INC
27850 SE HWY 212    BORING, OR  97009

Tuesday - Friday 9am to 6pm / Saturday 9am to 5pm

503-663-3544

www.mthoodpolaris.com

40 Years in business. 
 Thanks for all your support, You have made us what we are today!

Some 2024 product now in stock!
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Fall is almost here. I hope you all had a 

safe and fun summer. It’s time to start 

gearing up for the upcoming snowmobile 

season. Soon, clubs will be having their 

first meetings. Many of you will have 

season kick-off activities. 

Here is a brief review to bring you up to date with what 
is happening at OSSA. At our April OSSA board meet-
ing, Dennis Jordan was seated as OSSA President for 
an additional year. TJ Reilly was seated as OSSA Vice 
President for the 2023-2025 term. Tony Kuenzi was 
seated as District 2 Membership Director, Dan Riblett 
was seated as District 5 Membership Director, Tim 
Holly was seated as District 6 Membership Director, 
and Dave Hannibal was seated as District 6 Grooming 
Director for the 2023-2026 term. At our August OSSA 
board meeting, Kelly Fough accepted the position of 
OSSA Safety Chair. 

In April, Dennis and I attended the ACSA (American 
Council of Snowmobile Associations) DC Fly-In. It 
had been four years since we were able to meet with 
legislators in DC since COVID. Day one included an 
ACSA Board Meeting. Day two included a morning 
meeting at the US Forest Service. That afternoon we 
heard speakers from the Bureau of Land Management, 
Operation Lifesaver, and Joe Gilson of Senator Grass-
ley’s office.  The rest of the day was spent preparing 
for our meetings on Capitol Hill. Day three was spent 
meeting with Oregon Congressmen and Senators on 
the “hill”. We had the opportunity to talk with them 
about Forest Service issues, RTP, and access for all. 
Each office was given information packets on snowmo-
bile facts as well as a summary of the issues concerning 
snowmobilers. 

In June, Dennis, Lisa Burt, and I attended the 55th 
Annual ISC (International Snowmobile Congress) in 
Moline, Illinois. Dennis and I attended ISC and ACSA 
meetings. Lisa Burt represented OSSA by attending 
IASA administrator meetings. We all attended various 
workshops and fundraisers benefiting snowmobiling.

Our organization has many acronyms. Here is a 
breakdown of the organizational structure. ISC – In-
ternational Snowmobile Congress; ACSA – American 
Council of Snowmobile Associations; Canadian Coun-
cil of Snowmobile Organizations; IASA – International 
Association of Snowmobile Administrators. State As-
sociations have clubs under their organization. ISMA – 
International Snowmobile Manufacturers Association 
provides a wealth of information and materials useful 
to all. ISMA provides information on grooming, safety, 
snowmobile facts and so much more. Plus, the infor-
mation is free of charge. Also belonging to ISC is the 
Iron Dog Brigade, ISTC – International Snowmobile 
Tourism Council, ISMC – International Snowmobile 
Media Council, Thirsty Dogs, NSF – National Snow-
mobile Foundation, Sno-Fed, Russia Snowmobile ATV 
Association, and Norway.

American Council of Snowmobile Associations

%Tracey Erickson, ACSA Youth Ambassador, Committee Chair

American Council of Snowmobile Associations Seeks 

We are asking people between the 
ages of 12-30 to take a moment and share your opinion by completing the input survey.  

At the recent International Snowmobile Congress held in Moline, IL the American Council of 
Snowmobile Associations (ACSA) voted to move forward with further development of the 
Ambassador Program based upon committee recommendations and discussions at the ACSA full 
board meeting. he ACSA full board moved and endorsed to continue development of the 
creation of an ACSA Youth/Young Adult Ambassador program outline
budget.  Additionally, the committee was charged with facilitation of an on
sent out nationwide, targeted at youth and young adults to further help drive program 
initiatives.  

The objectives of the program are to grow future leade
across the nation.  However, we need to 

you (snowmobilers between 12-30 years old)
you  

registration is necessary, and yo do not need to be a member of ACSA to participate.  

link: ACSA Youth Ambassador 

IMPORTANT: 

 

SA 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/
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In August, OSSA held their annual OSSA Campout and Board Meeting at 
Ten Mile Sno-Park in La Pine, Oregon. Lots of good food, friends, and fun. 
The La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers hosted two group rides.

Dennis Jordan

Left - Gerry and Shane Cologne
Right - unsure maybe Shane Harris

Kelly Fough waving, and friends



Membership renewal invoices have 
been sent out on September 1st. If 
you have not received an invoice, 
give Lisa Burt a call (541) 480-0479 
or email LBurt@oregonsnow.org.

Our website has been updated. 
Joining OSSA or any of our clubs 
has never been easier. Just go to 
our website and select OSSA and 
the clubs you want to join. Click 
on Become A Member.  Become a 
Member - Oregon State Snowmo-
bile Association (oregonsnow.org)

Groomers have completed their 
summer maintenance on the snow 
cats and are ready for snow. We 
purchased two new Pisten Bully 
PB400s. One will go to Klamath Ba-
sin Snowdrifters and the other will 
go to Rogue Snowmobilers. We also 
received approval to lease a Pisten 
Bully PB100 through an RTP grant 
for Harney County Snowmobile 
Club. 

Our trails have been brushed and 
signed and are ready for snow. 

Here are some 
dates to put on 
your calendar:

Snowmobile Day 
in North America 

October 28, 2023. Snowmobile 

clubs are encouraged to begin the 

season with a party! Snowmobile 
manufacturers of ISMA want to 
support Snowmobile Day in North 

America by offering up to $200 to 
snowmobile clubs and associations 
that plan a Snowmobile Day Cel-
ebration. Snowmobile Day – Octo-
ber 28, 2023, (International Snow-
mobile Manufacturers Association)

International Snow-
mobile Safety Week 
January 13-21, 2024, Snowmobile 
Day – October 28, 2023, (Interna-
tional Snowmobile Manufacturers 
Association)

The 52nd 
OSSA Convention 
Hosted by the La Pine Lodgepole 
Dodgers. It will take place in La 
Pine, Oregon, January 23-28, 2024. 
Registration will soon be available 
on the OSSA website. 2024 OSSA 
Convention - La Pine, Oregon - Or-
egon State Snowmobile Association 
(oregonsnow.org)

Take-A-Friend 
Snowmobiling Week
February 10-19, 2024 Take a Friend 
Snowmobiling, ISMA (Interna-
tional Snowmobile Manufactur-
ers Association)-Information for 
snowmobilers: snowmobiling trails 
and safety; facts and trends.

2024 International
Snowmobile Congress 
June 12-15, 2024, Green Bay, 
Wisconsin The 56th Annual Inter-
national Snowmobile Congress, 
Green Bay Wisconsin, June 13 – 15, 
2024 (snowmobilers.org)

Lisa Mahoney, 
OSSA Executive Director
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https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=DQSIkWdsW0yxEjajBLZtrQAAAAAAAA
AAAANAAc_cwslUQzVGR0ZBQTRTTUVPU1RNRzdXVEo0UFNUVy4u
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Go to this link and complete the information at:
https://www.ski-doo.com/us/en/contest/win-a-ski-doo.html?utm_content=19969275_MAIN_Img&utm_campaign=NA_NA_NA_
Engage_2023%2F09%2F14-SKIDOO-MULTIZONE-ADHOC-REENGAGEMENT&utm_source=AdobeCampaign&utm_medium=email&mvo
=%40Va5Ju3ftZ0aOBj8gVRbKVg%3D%3D&cid=DM202590&bid=358160586

to enter to win a   

Plus, you’ll get to fully customize your ride with Ski-Doo accessories 

- with a total value (vehicle + accessories) up to $20,000 USD.

Contest ends on December 31st, 2023. The winner will be chosen January 15th, 2024.

Enter now…and Good Luck!

Your New Sled On Us
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American Council of Snowmobile Associations

%Tracey Erickson, ACSA Youth Ambassador, Committee Chair

American Council of Snowmobile Associations Seeks 

We are asking people between the 
ages of 12-30 to take a moment and share your opinion by completing the input survey.  

At the recent International Snowmobile Congress held in Moline, IL the American Council of 
Snowmobile Associations (ACSA) voted to move forward with further development of the 
Ambassador Program based upon committee recommendations and discussions at the ACSA full 
board meeting. he ACSA full board moved and endorsed to continue development of the 
creation of an ACSA Youth/Young Adult Ambassador program outline
budget.  Additionally, the committee was charged with facilitation of an on
sent out nationwide, targeted at youth and young adults to further help drive program 
initiatives.  

The objectives of the program are to grow future leade
across the nation.  However, we need to 

you (snowmobilers between 12-30 years old)
you  

registration is necessary, and yo do not need to be a member of ACSA to participate.  

link: ACSA Youth Ambassador 

IMPORTANT: 

  

 

   https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/JQDFX9R  

American Council of Snowmobile Associations

%Tracey Erickson, ACSA Youth Ambassador, Committee Chair

American Council of Snowmobile Associations Seeks 

We are asking people between the 
ages of 12-30 to take a moment and share your opinion by completing the input survey.  

At the recent International Snowmobile Congress held in Moline, IL the American Council of 
Snowmobile Associations (ACSA) voted to move forward with further development of the 
Ambassador Program based upon committee recommendations and discussions at the ACSA full 
board meeting. he ACSA full board moved and endorsed to continue development of the 
creation of an ACSA Youth/Young Adult Ambassador program outline
budget.  Additionally, the committee was charged with facilitation of an on
sent out nationwide, targeted at youth and young adults to further help drive program 
initiatives.  

The objectives of the program are to grow future leade
across the nation.  However, we need to 

you (snowmobilers between 12-30 years old)
you  

registration is necessary, and yo do not need to be a member of ACSA to participate.  

link: ACSA Youth Ambassador 

IMPORTANT: 

 

QR-Code for ACSA 

Youth Ambassador 

Program Survey 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/

American Council of Snowmobile Associations

%Tracey Erickson, ACSA Youth Ambassador, Committee Chair

American Council of Snowmobile Associations Seeks 

We are asking people between the 
ages of 12-30 to take a moment and share your opinion by completing the input survey.  

At the recent International Snowmobile Congress held in Moline, IL the American Council of 
Snowmobile Associations (ACSA) voted to move forward with further development of the 
Ambassador Program based upon committee recommendations and discussions at the ACSA full 
board meeting. he ACSA full board moved and endorsed to continue development of the 
creation of an ACSA Youth/Young Adult Ambassador program outline
budget.  Additionally, the committee was charged with facilitation of an on
sent out nationwide, targeted at youth and young adults to further help drive program 
initiatives.  

The objectives of the program are to grow future leade
across the nation.  However, we need to 

you (snowmobilers between 12-30 years old)
you  

registration is necessary, and yo do not need to be a member of ACSA to participate.  

link: ACSA Youth Ambassador 

IMPORTANT: 

 

SA 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/

Committee members include Tracey Erickson, chair, Lori Heideman, WI, Lisa Mahoney, OR, Karyn Robare, 

MI, and Audrey Rider, SD.   For more information, please reach out to any of the committee members.

KAOS and YETIS members engaging at recent 2023 International Snowmobile Congress in Moline, IL. 

Photo courtesy of K. VenDenHemel.

The American Council of Snowmobile Associations (ACSA) is seeking input into the development of the ACSA 
Youth Ambassador Program. We are asking people between the ages of 12-30 to take a moment and 
share your opinion by completing the input survey. You do not need to be a member of ACSA but only need 
to be passionate about snowmobiling to complete the survey. The survey will be open from August 15th– Octo-
ber 1st, 2023.

At the recent International Snowmobile Congress held in Moline, IL the American Council of Snowmobile As-
sociations (ACSA) voted to move forward with further development of the Youth Ambassador Program based 
upon committee recommendations and discussions at the ACSA full board meeting. The ACSA full board moved 
and endorsed to continue development of the creation of an ACSA Youth/Young Adult Ambassador program 
outline, along with a proposed budget. Additionally, the committee was charged with facilitation of an on-line 
survey to be sent out nationwide, targeted at youth and young adults to further help drive program initiatives.

The objectives of the program are to grow future leaders within the snowmobile community and to help advocate 
for the sport of snowmobiling across the nation. However, we need to hear from the
you, the target audience (snowmobilers between 12-30 years old) regarding what you would like to obtain from 
the program as it is implemented.

No pre-registration is necessary, and you do not need to be a member of ACSA to participate. 
Youth and Young Adults simply need to be passionate about the sport of snowmobiling.
Survey link: ACSA Youth Ambassador Program Development Input Survey

IMPORTANT:
Please note that you may only provide input once from each electronic device or IP address.

OSSA Is Asking For Your Help

American Council of Snowmobile Associations 

Seeks Input Into Ambassador Program Development
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The Mt. Hood snowmobile club has been busy preparing for the    

upcoming snowmobile season. We spent an entire day repairing our 

damaged trail signs. We have also been busy servicing our grooming 

equipment. We have the BEST volunteers!

TJ Reilly  •  503-804-2075 sdas88@aol.com  
Mt Hood Snowmobile Club President
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52nd OSSA     Convention
January 23 - 27, 2024  La Pine, Oregon

Hosted by The La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers 

Mark Your Calendar Now!
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Events
*Tuesday       January 23, 2024 – Wetlands Taphouse Gathering welcoming snowmobilers 
                                                            to convention Dinner (food trucks) & No host bar
*Wednesday January 24,  2024 – Vic’s Bar & Grill Dinner & No host bar 
*Thursday     January 25,  2024 – Moose Lodge Dinner & No host bar 
*Thursday     January 25,  2024 – Moose Lodge Dinner, (Location to be determined) Dance & No host bar 
*Friday          January 26,  2024 – Parks & Rec pizza dinner 
*Saturday      January 27,  2024 – Parks & Rec banquet dinner
 

Rides
*Tuesday January 23, 2024 
 1 ride @ Paulina Lake 10-mile sno-park
 2-3 rides @ Crescent junction sno-park
*Wednesday January 24, 2024 
 1 ride @ Paulina Lake 10-mile sno-park
 2-3 rides @ Crescent junction sno-park
*Thursday January 25, 2024 
 1 ride @ Paulina Lake 10-mile sno-park
 2-3 rides @ Crescent junction sno-park

Accommodations
Best Western Newberry Station Motel    La Pine, Oregon (541) 536-5130

Red Lion Inns & Suites Motel                   La Pine, Oregon (541) 536-1737

Highlander Motel                                       La Pine, Oregon (541) 536-2131

Cascade Meadows RV Resort                   La Pine, Oregon (541) 536-2244
 60 – 70 spaces w/hook-ups   /    20 – 30 spaces for dry camping
 5 cabins
 $25.00 + tax for 30A space per night   /   $35.00 + tax for 50A space per night
 $  5.00 + tax dry camping space per night
 Have access to rec room, restrooms, showers and laundry.

Paulina Lake Lodge (541) 536-2240

Paulina Lake 10-mile sno-park  (No hookups!) 
              Camping will only be allowed on the lower level of sno-park.  Upper Level for Day Uses Only.

Crescent Moon Motel                               Crescent, Oregon (541) 433-2838

The Woodsman Country Lodge Motel   Crescent, Oregon (541) 433-2710
  

*Friday January 26, 2024?
 1 ride @ Paulina Lake 10-mile sno-park
 2-3 rides @ Crescent junction sno-park
*Saturday January 27, 2024?
 1 ride @ Paulina Lake 10-mile sno-park
 2-3 rides @ Crescent junction sno-park

52nd OSSA     Convention
January 23 - 27, 2024  La Pine, Oregon

Hosted by The La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers 

Mark Your Calendar Now!
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© 2023 Bombardier Recreational Products Inc. (BRP). All rights reserved. ®, TM and the BRP logo are trademarks of BRP or its affi liates. In the U.S.A., products are distributed by BRP US Inc. Always ride responsibly and safely and wear appropriate clothing, including a helmet. Please 
observe applicable laws and regulations. Remember that riding, alcohol and drugs don’t mix. See your authorized BRP dealer for details and visit ski-doo.com or brplynx.com.

DISCOVER MORE AT SKI-DOO.COM

DEFY GRAVITY 
AND      SANITY          



3500 N HIGHWAY 97
BEND, OR 97703

(541) 647-5151

ProCaliberBend.com

36 Years Providing Quality Graphics and Commercial 
Printing Service to A Wide Variety of Industries, Large, 
Medium and Small in West Coast and Southwest States.

Customer Service, what you want when you want it.

Corporate Graphics & Printing LLC.

503-936-9592
corporate.graphics.printing@gmail.com



Photo: Quiver Ski Co.Photo: Travel Baker County

www.Travelbakercounty.com
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OPEN HOUSE
Oct. 21st Saturday 

11am to 3 pm

• Give Aways 

• Food & Drinks

     (hot dogs, chips, cookies, waters, etc.)

• Discounts, Parts & Accessories 

   & Non-current Units Sale

503-872-0000





OSSA Dealer Of The 
Year 2022-2023 Season

PROUD TO BE 

YOUR TRAIL GROOMING 

PARTNER IN OREGON

REACH OUT TO YOUR LOCAL SALES REP

Don Summers 
don.summers@prinoth.com
(541) 508-9241

SCAN THIS CODE

TO LEARN MORE!



The Burnt River Snowmobile Club held its annual fund-raising Poker Run on February 4th, 2023. The day began with 

sign-ups at the Burnt River Market, Waterhole Cafe, and the Austin House Restaurant. Participants spun the poker 

wheel to determine their poker hands and played as many hands as they wanted to. Then the fun began as everyone 

went out for a day of riding trails, boondocking, and more. At 4 o’clock everyone returned to the Waterhole Cafe and our 

raffle began, while the winning poker hands were determined.

Raffle items were donated by many generous donors and businesses. Klim gear, helmets, gloves,tools, sweatshirts, 
hats, gas cans, and gift certificates are just a few of the items participants won.The two Grand prizes in the raffle this 
year included a one-night cabin stay at the Cornucopia Lodge in Halfway Oregon and a set of two-way radios. We want 

to thank all of our donors for their generosity which ensures our fundraisers are a success every year. Thank you! The 

funds raised from this yearly event enable us to make donations to the local Fire and EMS crews, as well as continue 

working on club projects and improvements at the Blue Mountain Sno-Park. Payout for the Pokerhands followed the 
raffle, and $1000.00 was paid out to first through 5th place as well as 5 non-winning or loser hands.

A fun time was had by all, riding and visiting with folks from all over Eastern Oregon. Thankyou once again to all our 

raffle prize donors, our grooming crew, Dan, Chris, Pat Chapin, Neal, and Anet Evans. All club members who helped 
with sign-ups and the raffle and the local merchants for hosting us.

Planning for the 2024 Poker Run is underway! 

So make plans to attend this event the first weekend of February 2024.

Burnt River Club News

Neal Evans, representing Burnt River Snowmobile Club, 

presenting a check to Pat Sullivan, Fire Chief for Unity District. 

Donation made possible by our annual Poker Run.
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Columbia Gorge Power Sledders
John Vogel  (Grooming Chairman)

Welcome to a new season. I am sure we are all ready for a snowy winter after this hot and dry summer we just 
had. We had a trail work party and campout on the weekend of June 23rd that was attended by volunteers from 
the club. They cleared about two miles of heavy brush and small trees along the bar ditch on the 4421 road.  The 
week before there was a crew of about 8-9 people working all week on the 2730-240 trail which was badly in need 
of major brushing. We did about 37.2 miles of brushing and had put in about 224 hours on four of our trails. I 
would like to put out a big thank-you to Mike Hannifan, Dave Rogers, Dan Gill (Membership Director), Walt 
Denstedt (Club President). Brandon Beachamp (Club Secretary), Marshall Woods, Dave Mills, John Vogel, and 
Charles Rogers (loaned the club a mini backhoe to use). 
 
The club became very lucky this summer with the city of The Dalles putting in a new aqueduct water piping 
which runs alongside an existing road/trail in places. The placing of the new pipe has cleared about 10 miles of 
road of trees alongside the road about six foot wide. We have not been able to groom or ride this area for about 
the last 8-10 years. The club will enjoy this new riding area and is on our road use permit.  
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A ski lift ticket for one person for one day is $100 or more.  
Say “Thank you” to our volunteers by joining your local club today. 

It’s only $60 per year or less for your entire family.https://oregonsnow.org/clubs/

OSSA Membership
Become a general member online today at http://
oregonsnow.org/about/  Please also consider 
joining your local club to further help support 
our sport.  (This is only for OSSA membership.  
Most club memberships automatically include 
a membership in OSSA. Be sure to check with 
your local club.  Many of our members have 
memberships in several clubs.  If you are a mem-
ber of multiple clubs your would only pay OSSA 
dues one time.)

Use the online form at  http://oregonsnow.org/
about/to join OSSA only.  

If you wish to join a local club, please contact 
your local club directly.  Local club member-
ship automatically includes a membership 
in OSSA.  Thank you for your support!

Note: Many powersports dealers give discounts 
to OSSA Club members.

Some attributes of club membership include :
*   Cooperative enjoyment in club activities, 
      rides and play days.

*  Assistance through club membership in 
      formalizing legislation for snowmobiles.

*   Learning new areas to ride and familiarity   
       with areas through joint rides.

*   Strength in state organization through local 
       club organization and input.

*   Opportunity to gain knowledge of 
      snowmobiling through club meeting speakers.

*   Obtaining a feeling of “Belonging” 
       a common bond experience.

*   Meet new people and make new friends.

*   Promote and understand safe snowmobiling.

*   To protect and preserve the rights and 
      freedoms to enjoy the sport of snowmobiling.

*   To help preserve and promote our natural   
       resources.

*   Assist in search and rescue missions.

*   The ability to enjoy snowmobiling activities as 
     a family and at a price reasonable for doing so.

*   Helping provide a trail groomer.

*   Helping to discourage bad snowmobiling 
     practices.

*   Assistance in formulating and conducting 
     youth driver education clinics.

*   Promote sanitation and non-littering in all 
     areas used for snowmobiling.

*   Serve as a catalyst in service to state and federal 
     agencies in providing new snowmobiling trails 
     and parking facilities.

*   Club membership brings recognition to the
     member from both state and federal agencies  
     and prestige in that recognition.

Our Volunteers spend hundreds of hours taking care of and grooming snowmobile trails.

DON’T MISS A SINGLE EVENT, RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP TODAY!



What is a snowmobile club volunteer ?
By Lisa Mahoney, OSSA Executive Director

A snowmobile club volunteer is a special person who dedicates their time, energy, and sometimes money to benefit not only 
their snowmobile club but others.  This person is involved, helpful, charitable, selfless and always humble.   Much of the time, 
the public has no idea what our volunteers do.  So, let us share just a few things that they do.

They voluntarily maintain over 31,500 miles of multi-use trail each year. These trails benefit not only snowmobilers but cross-
country skiers, snow bikers, snow-shoers, and dog sledders.  In the spring and fall, volunteers are busy cleaning trails and 
putting up trail markers to get ready for the next season.  They cut wood and fill the shelters for all to use. They build bridges, 
shelters, re-roof existing grooming sheds, and do their own maintenance on their sno-cats.  They voluntarily teach snowmobile 
safety classes and avalanche safety classes.  They donate to charitable organizations such as Candlelighters, Wounded War-
riors, Hospice, and Meals on Wheels just to name a few.

Our volunteers are the backbone of our organization. We could go on and on about all that they do.  So, we want to humbly 
thank each and every one of you for your hard work and dedication to our wonderful organization. 

Volunteer hours/miles = $$$.   More $$$ = the more we can provide for snowmobiling!
 

Use this form to track your volunteer hours and miles.   Please turn in the form monthly.  
You can mail to OSSA, PO Box 6255, Bend, OR 97708; email to lmahoney@oregonsnow.org; or fax to (458) 202-1193.
 

Thank you so much for all that you do for snowmobiling!
Sincerely, 
Lisa Mahoney
OSSA Executive Director

Volunteer hours and miles Are Vital to OSSA

Photo of Klamath Basin Snowdrifters Club volunteers at work. We appreciate you!

Volunteers are needed 
for this!

www.Travelbakercounty.com

Always wear 
protective gear 

to stay safe
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Discount applies to 7 prepaid 2023-24 season issues, October to April 
Deadline for this offer is October 6, 2023  

Payment can be made by VISA, MC, Zelle direct deposit, or check. 
Provided Art needs to be emailed in .pdf, .png, or jpeg in high resolution format.  Design services available.

  
Email Art to: gscott@oregonsnow.org

Customer Service, Call / Text 503-936-9592

Thousand s
of   

Readers!

ADVERTISING 
Monthly,  October 2023 - April 2024

HIGH IMPACT

Hello Snowmobilers 

and welcome to 

another season of 

fun on the snow with 

friends and family

Our equipment is snow-ready and our 

incredible volunteers are ready as well 

and just waiting for enough snow to be 

out there grooming for you.  A lot of 

trail work has been done this fall – again 

by our incredible volunteers.  

Our appreciation and thanks to all of 

you.   You are who makes OSSA a suc-

cessful  volunteer organization. 

We have purchased two new snow cats 

this year.  One will go to the     La Grande 

Sno-drifters and the other will go to the 

La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers.  This new 

equipment is scheduled to be delivered 

in November so by the time you read 

this they will already be admiring their 

new machines. Some transfers have 

been made to other clubs to upgrade 

equipment.

Most of you have had your first club 

meeting of the year with kick-off pot-

lucks or banquets.  Membership drives 

are underway via email or mail remind-

ers.  It will pay off to send one, two, or 

even three           reminders to your mem-

bers to pay current year dues.  Our mem-

bership year is September 1st through       

August 31st.  Set a percentage goal to 

increase your numbers and work toward 

that goal by contacting people in the 

parking lots and elsewhere.  Don’t forget 

your local businesses.  Perhaps they have 

never been asked to support your club 

and OSSA by becoming a member.

We would like to express our appreciation 

to Gordon Scott, Corporate Graphics & 

Printing, email: corporate.g
raphics.

printing@gmail.com for taking on the 

task of publishing our Oregon Snowmo-

bile News.

  We encourage all clubs to submit club 

news and pictures by the 1st of each 

month through March. All of us enjoy 

knowing what you’ve been doing and 

pictures are enjoyed by all.  Contact Gor-

don if you know of anyone who may be 

interested in advertising in our paper.

Our Vice President John Gardner un-

expectedly passed away on August 226, 

2018 from a sudden heart attack.  John 

was only 61 years old and should have 

had many years ahead of him.  It was 

expected that John would have been 

elected as OSSA president at our Dia-

mond Lake convention in January.  He 

had already sat in that position at our 

John Day board meeting last January 

and our board meeting August 18th in 

Redmond.  John was the founder of Mt 

Hood Polaris in Boring, Oregon, a fam-

ily business that will be carried on by 

his wife Sue, son John Jr. and daughter 

Robin.  John was a passionate supporter 

of OSSA and the Mt Hood Snowmobile 

Club.  He paid from his own pocket club 

and OSSA dues for many snowmobil-

ers over the years who bought sleds 

from him.  John was the highlight fund 

raiser at our annual convention each 

year acting as auctioneer and donating 

thousands of dollars’ worth of snowmo-

bile clothing.   He worked to raise funds 

through the club for the Candlelighters 

totaling thousands per year. John was 

looking forward to being OSSA presi-

dent and had so many ideas he wanted 

to incorporate.  Those of us who knew 

him will remember him always. Big 

John was one of a kind. 

In September our president Mike Choate 

was told by his doctor that due to poor 

health he would have to resign his posi-

tion as president of OSSA.  This means 

that our immediate past president Vera 

Riser will be acting OSSA president un-

til elections at our January board meet-

ing at Diamond Lake.  We thank Vera 

for stepping up at this sad time.

Blessings to All.

WINTER  2019

FREE  PUBLICATION

Peggy Sez df

Peggy Spieger, 

OSSA Executive Director
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DIAMOND LAKE 

RESORT  AD

MT HOOD POLARIS, INC27850 SE HWY 212  BORING, OR  97009503-663-3544www.mthoodpolaris.com

The FUN Starts at 

MT HOOD POLARIS !

We at Mt Hood Polaris, Inc. want to thank everyone that has supported us over the years. 

 
YOU have made us who we are today!

Sale Ends September 30th

We also carry the Alcom Trailer line and some are in stock now! 

MT HOOD POLARIS, INC27850 SE HWY 212  BORING, OR  97009503-663-3544www.mthoodpolaris.com

OPEN HOUSEOCT. 26th 10am - 4pm

Ad Description     Ad Size                7 Full Season Prepaid Issue Rate      Single Issue

Business Card         2” x 3.5”                  $   472.50 / $  67.50 per issue                    $ 75

1/4 page                   4” x 5.5”                  $    945.00 / $135  per issue                        $150

1/2 page                   8.5” x 5.5”               $ 1,575.00 / $225  per issue                        $250

Full Page                  8.5” x 11”             $ 2,362.50 / $337.50 per issue                    $375

*Special Offer*    LOGO ONLY, Art size up to: 2” x 1.5”  $35 per issue
*Special Offer*    SUPER IMPACT FRONT PAGE AD   1/4 page - $250 per issue    Bcard size - $125 per issue

*Special offers are separate offers and do not apply to the 10% discount for prepaid season ads.

10% DISCOUNT for 7 Prepaid MONTHLY Ads
RECEIVE

FULL COLOR

GET ATTENTION!
Direct From OSSA CLUB MemberS, 

Family, friends & Online readers

With



Several club members took on a club project to 
make needed repairs to the Walton Lake Snow-
Park warming shelter. They added a concrete 
landing to the entry door and poured a concrete 
pad under the wood stove, repaired the chimney. 
A long day of hard work by all. They closed the 
day out with a barbeque.

The club ended the 2022-23 season with a club ride and 
barbecued rib feed at the grooming shed. The rides and 
BBQ were very well attended and some new people to 
the Ochocos became club members.

The Club held elections and the following people 
stepped up: President Don Croy, Vice President Curtis 
Morgan and Treasurer Jim Rahi.

We want to thank the previous leadership Jim Valen-
tine, Ron Issacson, Richard and Dawn Kludtfor their 
many, many years of service to Ochoco Snow Sports 
Club. They have organized numerous club rides and 
shared their knowledge of the back country.

On the grooming side Bob Hair and his group have 
been busy installing 30 new snow poles, reestablishing 
a corridor below MT. Pisgah and liming up 30 miles of 
trees to make those orange diamonds visible again.

OCHOCO SNOW SPORTS 
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OSSA President   

Dennis Jordan  I  djordan@oregonsnow.org

Eagle Point, Oregon 97524

(541)-821-6570

OSSA Vice President   

TJ Reilly  I  treilly@oregonsnow.org

10300 SE Cresthill Rd., Happy Valley, OR 97086

(503)-804-2075   

OSSA Executive Director  

Lisa Mahoney  I  LMahoney@oregonsnow.org

PO Box 6255  Bend, OR 97708 

(541) 797-6880

OSSA  Executive Assistant &

Membership Administration

Lisa Burt  I  LBurt@oregonsnow.org

PO Box 6718 Bend, OR 97708  

(541)-480-0479    

District 1   Membership Director 

Dan Gill  I  dgill@oregonsnow.org

321 S Waume Rd. Tygh Valley, OR 97063

(503)-891-6235       

District 2   Membership Director 

Anthony Kuenzi  I  akuenzi@oregonsnow.org

1350  119th Avenue SE Salem, OR 97317

(503)-991-0351   

District 5   Membership Director 

Dan Riblett  I  driblett@oregonsnow.org

(541)-892-0182

District 6   Membership Director 

Tim Holly  I  tholly@oregonsnow.org

PO Box 568  Mt Vernon, Oregon 97865

(541)-620-0408    

District 7   Membership Director 

Duane Miles  I  dmiles@oregonsnow.org 

36232 Holbrook Spur Lane, Halfway OR 97834

(H) (541)-742-5151     (C) (541)-540-5151

Dist. 8   Membership Director

Jeff Wagner  I  Jwagner@oregonsnow.org 

(509)-386-2425  

Grooming Director Dist. 1 & 2  

Todd Call  I  tcall@oregonsnow.org

460 NW 11th Place

Canby, OR 97013

(503)-799-5154  

Grooming Director Dist. 4

Richard Colman  I  rcolman@oregonsnow.org

(541)-480-1906 

Grooming Director Dist. 5   

Dobe Griffin  I  dgriffin@oregonsnow.org

2435 E. McAndrews Rd., Medford, OR 97504

(541)-770-1592     (C) (541)-941-4484

Grooming Director Dist. 6

Dave Hannibal  I  dhannibal@oregonsnow.org

PO Box 537  John Day, Oregon 97845

(541)-742-4563     (C) (541)-620-0626

 

Grooming Director Dist. 7 & 8

Denny Farwell  I  dfarwell@oregonsnow.org

P.O. Box 896  Halfway, OR 97834

(H) (541)-742-4563     (W) (541)-540-4563

OSSA Avalanch Safety Coordinator

Chuck Ehlert  I  ehlertce@me.com

(541)-729-5259

OSSA Public Lands Chairman    

John Vogel  I  jvogel@oregonsnow.org

1105 Methodist Road, Hood River OR  97031

(541)-490-8114

OSSA Safety Chairman     

Kelly Fough  I kfough@oregonsnow.org

(503)-910-3898

OSSA Webmaster 

Kirk Snyder  I  webmaster@oregonsnow.org

818 SW 3rd Ave #144   Portland, OR 97204

(W) (503)-702-2149      (F) (503)-978-7229

OSSA News 

Gordon Scott  I  OregonSnowmobileNews@oregonsnow.org

P.O. Box 16964, Portland, OR 97292

(503)-936-9592 

OSSA Officers & Directors
2023-24

TJ Reilly, Dennis Jordan, Lisa Mahoney, Lisa Burt
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*Grooming Clubs      OSSA Dues $35  See below for Club Dues

*Mt. Hood Snowmobile Club 1-A
    Club Membership Dues $25

President: TJ Reilly  503-804-2075    
    president@mthoodsnowmobileclub.org
    PO Box 3322 , Clackamas Or  97015

Vice President: Bruce Harbison

    c5racer88@gmail.com   (512) 924-9111

Secretary: Cindy Harbison

    race2camp@gmail.com   (512) 924-9111

Treasurer: Robert Mottice

    rmottice1988@gmail.com  (503) 724-9208

Grooming Chairman: Chris Larsen

*Columbia Gorge Power Sledders 1-C
    Club Membership Dues $10

President: Walter Denstedt

    walter1146@gmail.com   (541) 980-1146

Vice President: Charles Rogers

    woodruff2009@live.com   (541) 993-5087

Secretary: Brandon Beachamp

    bbeach467@icloud.com   (541) 993-8878

Treasurer: John Brookhouse

    jwb@qnect.net   (541) 296-3685

District 2

*Mt. Jefferson Snowmobile Club 2-C
    Club Membership Dues $20

President: Ray Benson   503-871-5813   
   president@mtjefferson.org
   PO Box 826, Sublimity, OR 97385

Vice President:  Mark Trotter   
   mark@salemfirealarm.com  (503) 949-2987

Secretary:  Marie Wargnier   
   wargnier0305@msn.com  (503) 463-0305

Tresurer: Susan Lowen   
   susan.lion@hotmail.com   (541) 259-6200

*N. Santiam Snowmobile Club 2-D
    Club Membership Dues $20

President: Tucker Page  503-931-8077 
   tuckerpage97@yahoo.com

Secretary/Tresurer:  Marianne Eichler  

   marianne.eichler@me.com   503-437-0846

Membership:  Candy Page  

   candicepage@yahoo.com   (503) 931-4115

District 4

*Ochoco Snow Sports 4-B
    Club Membership Dues $10

President: Don Croy    (541) 610-8161 
   dbhcj@yahoo.com

Vice President:  Curtis Morgan      

   malibucm@gmail.com   (541) 771-1155

Secretary:  Daniel Kentner      

   dkentner67@gmail.com  (541) 420-7318

Treasurer:  Jim Rahi     

   jimrahi@yahoo.com   (541) 777-7920

*LaPine Lodgepole Dodgers 4-C
    Club Membership Dues $15

President: Roger Ellis      503-475-8095   
   lodgepoledodgers72@yahoo.com
   PO Box 1914  La Pine, OR 97739

Vice President: Adam Lochmann  
   lochma35@gmail.com    541-527-0840   

Secretary:  Bernie Shoemaker

   jellibean18@outlook.com   (541) 536-3429

Treasurer: Laurel Hutton 

   laurelhutton@gmail.com  (503) 320-9312

*Walker Rim Riders 4-D
    Club Membership Dues $10

President: Mike Strode  (541) 968-7829
   mike@baxterplumbing.com  

Vice President: Doug Wardell

   doug@dlremodelingllc.com  (503) 508-0648

Secretary: Jessie Isaksen

   jessie@isaksenhomes.com  (503) 329-5556

Treasurer: Tracy Strode

   tracy@baxterplumbing.com  (541) 915-3291

 *Sisters Sno-Go-Fers 4-E
     Club Membership Dues $15

President:  Chad Hogan   206-218-7843
   chad@thehogans.org
   4701 SE Sunny Sage Way Redmond, OR 97756 

Vice President: Roger Ingalls 

   ingallsroger@gmail.com  (503) 970-4816

Secretary/Treasurer: Nick Milo 

   nickmilo4444@gmail.com  (503) 781-4197

*Moon Country Snowbusters 4-J
    Club Membership Dues $25

President: Justin Goodman   541-815-0666 
   Goodmanjag@gmail.com

Vice President: Theo Gill   
   tgill505@gmail.com  (541) 699-6461

 Secretary: Christina Myers  

  stinamm1@yahoo.com (541) 390-5503

Treasurer: Marla Connolly  
  mvconnolly20@gmail.com  (541) 410-7427

*Two Rivers Activity Club 4-K
    Club Membership Dues $20

Vice President:  Ken Makinson     

  kc_in_gp@hotmail.com   (541) 580-1743

Social Media/Sec:  TyeAnn Foltin 

  mrs.foltin2013@gmail.com  (541) 580-0354

District 5

*Klamath Basin Snowdrifters 5-A
   Club Membership Dues $20

  kbsnowdrifters@gmail.com
  www.kbsnowdrifters.org
   P.O. Box 1125, Klamath Falls, OR 97601

President: Clif McMillan   (541) 887-2322
  ippy1964@gmail.com

Vice President: David Miller  
  hmkdave@charter.net   (541) 891-8100

 Secretary: Kim Howard  

   secretary.kbsd@gmail.com  (541) 887-2322

Treasurer: Kari Adams  
   treasurer.kbsd@gmail.com   (541) 331-1577

*Rogue Snowmobile Club 5-B
   Club Membership Dues $25

President: Greg Gulrich   (541) 621-1814
  madness-iz-back@live.com

Vice President: David Jordan  
   roguesledder@gmail.com  (541) 890-5573

 Secretary: Sherry Allen  

   csdaj61@gmail.com  (541) 779-9098

Treasurer: Janet Mayfield  
   janetm816@gmail.com  (541) 973-4339
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*Chiloquin Ridge Riders 5-D
    Club Membership Dues $20

President: Jacob McCarty   
    mccajaco@gmail.com   (541) 891-2047
1775 Washburn Way #67 Klamath Falls, OR 97603

Vice President: Levi South

    levis56south@gmail.com (541) 591-5691

Secretary/Treasurer: Josie Ross

   ejross.97@gmail.com (541) 232-7615

*Cascade Connection 5-F
    Club Membership Dues $10

President: Ken Wood   
    ken@sprintertrucking.com  (541) 679-9604

Secretary: Shirley Wampler

    Swampler70@gmail.com  (541) 315-6613

Treasurer: Glenn Shirek

    gshirek@douglasfast.net   (541) 784-6405

*Hi Desert Storm Troopers 5-G
    Club Membership Dues $10

President: Jack Doolittle   
   jsd9439@aol.com  (541) 417-1750
   PO Box 1363 Lakeview, Oregon 97630

Vice President: Chris Bishop

   cbishop@blm.gov  (541) 219-9627

Secretary/Treasurer: Gary McManus

  garymcmanus1@yahoo.com  (541) 219-1137

District 6

*Harney County Club 6-A
    Club Membership Dues $10

President: Ryan DeLange

   rdelange@ci.hines.or.us   (541) 589-0259
 

Vice President: Coleen Allen

coleenglendon@yahoo.com (503) 704-6290

Secretary: Byron Piller

   dabpiller@gmail.com  (503) 460-7876

Treasurer: Mindy Gould

  mindygould22@yahoo.com  (503) 330-1351

*Grant County Snowballers 6-B
    Club Membership Dues $10

President: Tim Nodine   
    tnodine208@gmail.com  (541) 792-0677
    P.O. Box 337,  John Day, OR 97845

Secretary/Treasurer: Jina Carniglia

    jinarcarniglia@gmail.com (541) 575-2488

*Burnt River Snowmobile Club 6-C
    Club Membership Dues $10

President: Ric Schoorl  
    schoorl33@hotmail.com  (541) 881-6069
    802 Alder Rd., Vale, Oregon 97918

*Sumpter Valley Snowmobilers  6-D
    Club Membership Dues $10

President: Michael Bogart    

   pdxbogie@gmail.com  (360) 241-3443
   PO Box 295 Sumpter, OR 97877

Vice President: Elaine Livran

   elivran@yahoo.com  (541) 620-2675

 Secretary/Treasurer:  Jane Leatherman

svbmsc-secytreas@outlook.com  (208) 739-3498

District 7

*La Grande Sno-Drifters 7-B
    Club Membership Dues $20

President: Ryan Hensley    

   ryncar93@hotmail.com  (208) 921-4681
   3104 N 1st Street La Grande, OR 97850

Vice President: Amber Schlegel

   aschlegel305@gmail.com  (541) 786-4412

 Secretary/Treasurer:  Lonni Haggerty

    lonni0218@gmail.com   (541) 910-0626

*Panhandle Snowmobile Club 7-C
    Club Membership Dues $20

President: Whitey Bloom   

  wbloom@pinetel.com (541) 742-7277
  48183 Cornucopia Hwy., Halfway, OR 97834

Vice President: Duane Miles

   dmiles007@yahoo.com (541) 540-5151

 Secretary/Treasurer:  Mary Herold

   mherold@pinetel.com (541) 742-6446

*Wallowa County Gamblers 7-G
    Club Membership Dues $15

President: Dustin James   

   amyoutlaw@eoni.com   (541) 263-0273
   504 NW 1st Street, Enterprise, OR 97828

Vice President: Adam Stein

    (541) 263-0668

 Secretary/Treasurer:  Lorien James

    amyoutlaw@eoni.com   (208) 310-1727

District 8

*Four Corners Snowmobile Club 8-C
   Club Membership Dues $10

President: Cliff Dougherty   

   cjd5491@hotmail.com  (541) 676-5491
   65450 Spur Loop, Heppner, OR 97836

 Secretary/Treasurer:  Mike Gorman

   mands02@yahoo.com (541) 676-9623

*Tollgate Trailfinders 8-E
    Club Membership Dues $25

President: Dewayne Harvill   
desertpump52@gmail.com  (509) 531-0598
167 Sosua Ct. Burbank, WA 99323

Vice President: Steve Harvill  
sharvill@lampsoncrane.com (509) 528-7373

 Secretary: Shari Mueller  

sha4him@hotmail.com  (541) 561-7407

Treasurer: Tammy Christensen  
tammy.christensen@icloud.com (509) 781-2170

Visit
www.OregonSnow.org

OregonSnow.org 
is Oregon State Snowmobile Association’s 

Official Website.

Become a Member of OSSA

and State Clubs

https://www.oregonsnow.org/
become-a-member/

Become a Member - 
Oregon State Snowmobile 
Association (oregonsnow.org)
.
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As the days get shorter and the 
nights a bit cooler it makes us 
long for the all the fun we will 
have this winter as well.

Our first club meeting will be 
Tuesday, October 3, 2023, at 
Figaro’s Pizza, Burns OR. 

Hope to see everyone there!

Coleen G. Allen
Harney County Snowmobile Club
Vice President

The Harney County Club participated in the Beef, Boots & BBQ
Contest taking home Reserve Grand Champion AND People’s 
Choice. 
We won two Louisiana Smoker BBQ grills, a belt buckle, 
a medallion, $50 gift certificate to Big R and 75 lbs of beef from a
local rancher. All totalling $2,000 in prizes for the club.

33



Harney County Snowmobile Club has had a very productive and fun 
summer. There were multiple campouts for trail maintenance as well 
as hanging hundreds of additional miles of arrows and diamonds.

We had a broken track on the groomer while 
assisting a resident broken down and unable 
to get to town. We were saved by amazing vol-
unteers and Ed Staub and Sons who donated a 
boom truck and driver, Kevin Hughes.





Oregon Snowmobile Law says:
ORS 821.150 drivers license or permit required. Class D Fine up to $250

We can CERTIFY kids 16 and under 

without a driver’s license.

       The OSSA Safety Program
Below is a list of current state approved snowmobile safety trainers.  

Please contact your local trainer to get your kids 16 or younger without a drivers license trained and obtain 
their snowmobile safety certificate now.

NAME                 LOCATION    PHONE             EMAIL

TJ Reilly       Portland           503-804-2075        treilly@oregonsnow.org

Brent Younker  Boring  Or         503-695-2911    b_totalrental@yahoo.com

Randy James   Enterprise         541-426-3854

Dennis Jordan   Eagle Point       541-826-6326  Djordan@oregonsnow.org

Lyle Klenski    John Day          541-620-1324

David Miller     Klamath Falls   541-884-2423  DavesATVrepair@gmail.com

Glenn Shirek    Roseburg          541-673-3787

John Vogel      Hood River       541-386-5584        Jvogel@oregonsnow.org

Maria Sammons   Salem               503-569-5552         cm97383@gmail.com

Are you New to snowmobiling ? 

Do you want to learn how to ride Safely ? 

Do you want your kids under age 16  
 to be able to ride Legally ?
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? 
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The Mt Jefferson Snowmobile Club has been Riding on the Santiam Pass

since 1971. Through all the efforts of current and past members, we have

continued to expand our trail system over the last 53 years and this winter

we expect to do the same. Our Trail Grooming program has exploded

within the last few years and we are running two cats, seven days a week,

pushing further and further out so you fine folks can explore new trails!

Don’t forget to mark your calendars for this years annual Movie Night

Fundraiser at Northern Lights Theatre in Salem on November 16th!

We expect to have a club ride every weekend this winter of some sort from

mid December through March, but be sure to check our Facebook Page for

updates on rides and locations.

As always, we meet every third Wednesday of the month At Pietros Pizza

in Salem at 7pm.

See you on the trails!

Huge thank you to the 10 

groomer operators who 

came out to rebuild the 

tracks for the PB400.

Mission accomplished!!   

One more maintenance 

session and we should

be ready for the season.
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The Walker Rim Riders Snowmobile club has been 
busy this summer spending time enjoying the great 
outdoors. We’ve had some great summer trips includ-
ing SXS trips and even a Kayak trip which we’ll be 

doing annually from now on. As always, we’ve been 
working on year round trail maintenance, which seems 
to be a never ending project. As the weather turns to 
fall, we are starting to think snow!! 
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This year our grooming program is looking to add 
new operators to run and assist with the snowcat. If 
you have any interest in training to operate the snow-
cat and groom Crescent lake trails please shoot us a 
message on the Walker Rim Riders Snowmobile club 
facebook page

We’re working on finalizing this season’s activity list. 
This year we’re co-hosting the OSSA Convention in 
Feb 2024. If you’re familiar with the area and would be 
interested in being a ride leader or help volunteer dur-
ing the convention, we would love your help to make 
this year a success! 

Please reach out to us via FB to get involved. 



The La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers were officially organized in September 1972 with worktoward this result starting in 1969. 

Membership in Oregon State SnowmobileAssociation and local snowmobile clubs pays for protecting the land we need for 

snowmobiling

Please become a member and be part of a club that promotes, preserves, protects and enhances the sport you love. Mem-

bership fees are $35.00 per year for OSSA and $15per year for The Lodgepole Dodgers for a total annual expense of $50. 

The annual term of membership is September 1st through August 31st of each year. Membership also provides full trail 

maps, member listings, newsletters and snowmobile group rides.

The La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers has had a busy summer. Earlier this year the club voted to become a 4-season club. We 

held summer dirt rides throughout the summer and have had people join us for the rides for the first time. Becoming a 

4-season club has been a great addition to the club and has brought in multiple new memberships. We even had a couple 

from British Columbia that was traveling through the area join us. We had two rides at the annual OSSA campout/board 

meeting in August at Paulina Lake. Our next ride is planned for Saturday September 9, 2023. CJ Price of Walker Rim Rid-

ers has planned a ride from Crescent junction sno-park to Diamond Lake. Thank you, CJ, for planning this ride. 
 

The La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers will be holding a sled swap meet along with safety classes Saturday October 28, 2023 at 

Pro Caliber Motorsports 3500 N Highway 97 Bend, OR. Come join us to check out sleds, clothing and misc. items for sale. 

We will also have sno-park permits for sale.
 

This coming January 23-27, 2024 the Lodgepole Dodgers along with Two Rivers activity club and Walker Rim Riders will 

be hosting the 2024 OSSA Convention in La Pine. We have multiple events & rides planned. Details will be coming very 

soon. 

See you all in January   Think Snow!  



	
   	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

KEN HAEVERNICK OREGON STATE SNOWMOBILE ASSOCIATION 

 2024 SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION 

OSSA scholarship is available to either graduating high school seniors or a person currently 

enrolled in a college or trade school full time (12 semester credits), either physically or online.  

Scholarships will be given to the winners regardless of other grants or scholarships that the 

students may receive. 

Requirements are as follows: 

1. The applicant or immediate family must be a paid member of Oregon State 

Snowmobile Association. 

2. The applicant must submit the completed application form. 

3. The applicant must submit a cover letter. This letter must include the student ID 

number and college/trade school name and the address to which a scholarship check 

would be sent. 

4. The applicant must submit a resume detailing his/her involvement in snowmobiling as 

well as extra-curricular/volunteer activities. 

5. The applicant must include an essay (essay subject on the application form).  The 

essay MUST follow the format below to be accepted and should be sent in Word or 

Google Docs: 

a. Minimum of 2 pages – typed. 

b. Double-spaced. 

c. Font – Times New Roman. 

d. Font size – 12 point. 

e. Margins – set to 1 inch for all margins (top, bottom, left side, right side). 

f. Page numbers (if included) should be .5 inch from the top of the page (not 

within the 1” margin). 

g. A header (for example, the essay question) can be added 1 inch from the top of 

the first page, and then enter a double space to begin your essay. 

h. Do NOT use bold-faced type or other special settings. 

i. If work is cited, add an additional “work-cited” page at the end of the essay. 

This information will NOT be counted as part of the 2-page minimum. 

6. The applicable documents must be received via email at the OSSA Office by February 

1, 2024. Please email to Lmahoney@oregonsnow.org using a subject line of OSSA 

Scholarship Application. 

7. Any entry that does not meet ALL of these requirements will be disqualified. NO 

EXCEPTIONS. 

Additional rules: 

1. Students must use the scholarship within one year of receiving it. 

2. All scholarship checks will be written directly to the college and not to the student. NO 

EXCEPTIONS. 

All applicants will be notified of the final scholarship selection by April 15, 2024. The 

scholarship winner will be publicly announced at the OSSA Board Meeting in May 2024.  
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OREGON STATE SNOWMOBILE SCHOLARSHIP 

 2024 APPLICATION FORM 

 

Applicant Name:  _______________________________________________________________ 

 

Email: ___________________________________________ Phone:  (___) _________________ 

 

Mailing Address: _______________________________________________________________ 

 

City: _________________________________________ State: 

___________________________ 

 

Postal Code: _____________________ 

 

State Association:  ______________________________________________________________ 

 

Member of which local Club(s)? ___________________________________________________ 

 

 _____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Graduated from what high school or GED equivalent? __________________________________ 

 

Attending which college, technical or vocational institute? 

_______________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

If already enrolled in a program, what year are you in? _________________________________  

 

High School or Equivalent GPA: ___________________________________________________ 

 

If applicable, college, technical or vocational GPA: ____________________________________ 

 

Have you attached a cover letter introducing yourself and provided your student ID number 

and your college/trade school name and address to which a scholarship check would be 

sent? 

 

Have you attached a resume detailing your involvement in snowmobiling 

 as well as extra-curricular school activities? 

 

Have you attached an essay on the following subject (must be at least 2 

pages, double-spaced and typed)? 

 

 

	
  

	
  

	
  

Essay Topic:   

Two of the major causes of snowmobile related avalanches are the lack of education and lack of 

preparation for the area the snowmobiler will be riding in. 

 

Essay Challenge:   

 

• How do you prepare yourself when planning to ride in an unfamiliar area which is 

outside of your normal riding area. 

 

• How would you advise someone else to prepare to ride in your area which is outside of 

their normal riding area.  

 

Note: 

Essays will be judged on depth of content, clarity, organization, and persuasiveness. 
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Snowmobile Fun Fact:
One of the innovators behind snowmobiling was Carl Eliason of Saynor, WI. It was 
first called a “motortoboggan.” The first prototype was in 1924 as Carl was only 24 
years old.

 The machine, though very basic and primitive to what they are now many of the fea-
tures and parts that are still used started here. There were other inventors that developed 
machines that traveled over the snow and it can be debatable but many believe Eliason’s 
machine is where is started. Regardless, this was someone we can be grateful for that be-
gan a whole new idea that made life easier if the use was for work or more fun if for play! 
Although that suspension, I think they were a little tougher in those days



Friday October 20  3pm–9pm

Saturday October 21 10am–6pm

The biggest snowmobile show in the West! All the top aftermarket companies, 

the best deals on clothing and gear, and the new 2024 snowmobiles under one roof.

Contact Jason Huff to reserve booth space 208-542-2252



Oregon State Snowmobile
Association

The Oregon State Snowmobile Association is a non-profit organization formed in 1972 by a small group 

of snowmobilersworking to find a way to provide a groomed statewide trail system and to assure con-

tinued access to our public lands.We are currently an organization with twenty-five member clubs and a 

trail system of 6,410 miles of multi-usesnowmobile trails. We promote safe and responsible snowmobil-

ing, represent snowmobilers as an organized group and promote proper recreational use of our land by 

working together with the Forest Service, BLM and other land managers to develop and maintain a qual-

ity trail system and winter recreation opportunities. Our mission, briefly stated, is to protect, promote 

and enhance the family sport of snowmobiling.

Our Mission
Our mission is to protect and enhance the sport of snowmobiling. We work closely with the Forest Ser-

vice and BLM to keep areas open, resolve conflicts, and to provide the quality snowmobiling the Oregon 

is famous for. We work with local, state, and federal legislators to protect the rights of all snowmobilers. 

We fight any damaging legislation, and we support legislation that helps our sport. We coordinate with 

industry, national and international snowmobile groups to share knowledge, provide mutual support, 

and protect the sport we all love so dearly.

***** Snowmobilers Leave No Trace *****


